
Holland Conservation Commission 
 

Minutes of Commission meeting held on July 5, 2005. 
 

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Steven Anderstrom, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife, Rolf Hilbig. Absent: 

Helen Kreiger, and James Wettlaufer. 
 

7:00 p.m. Chairperson called the meeting to order. 
 

7:03 p.m. Minutes of Commission Meeting held on June 28, 2005, were read, accepted and will be distributed. 
On June 29, 2005 John C. Reed was pleased to receive a phone call from Pat Caron, Secretary informing him that 

his Category 1 Notice of Intent filing fee was $67.50 instead of $122.50 for the Town and for the DEP $42.50 

instead of $97.50. His check was returned by mail. 
The Request for Determination sent to us by Green Hill Engineering is for Rose and Gilbert Sullivan of 15 Shore 

Drive for the repair of a septic system. The Public Hearing date of July 12, 2005 at 8:30 p.m. was printed in The 

Republican on July 5, 2005. 
Motion made by Steven Anderstrom to purchase 2 New MACC publications totaling $47.05. Seconded and 

approved by all. Vender voucher signed by members for bills totaling $147.05 - $100.00 of which was for MACC 

dues. Also, members signed a Vendor Voucher for $35.99 for Ink Cartridges from Staples. 
 

7:30 p.m. Procedure Sheet #2005-D issued to Rita Benson and Doris Uhlig of 33 Hamilton Drive to remove 1 Birch 

tree and prune the top of others as indicated on their map. Mary vandenBerg, neighbor, recused herself. Howard Fife 

made a motion to accept the project. Seconded and approved by all. Steven Anderstrom signed the Procedure Sheet. 
 

7:40 p.m. Mark Gadowry and Son sought our advice concerning his property at 44-46 Stony Hill Rd. whether he 

should re-build or re-model his seasonal house. He was informed of the HCC issues concerning erosion controls but 

he first needed to see the Building Inspector to determine which commissions are affected. 
 

7:55 p.m. Bryan Trifone brought in a copy of a receipt from the Hampden County Registry of Deeds for the DEP 

File #184-185 project location Lot 1, Union Road. The tax bill needs to be paid. Upon payment Howard Fife will 

sign the Procedure Sheet. 
 

8:15 p.m. Mark Farrell of Green Hill Eng. brought in a Notice of Intent for the Town of Holland to construct a 

Groundwater Fire Protection Cistern located at Map 7-C, Parcel 2 by Escape Estates Inc. An easement will be 

needed from Mr. Grossi. Mr. Farrell gave us a check for $67.50 for the Notice of Intent filing fee. The Public 

Hearing is scheduled for July 19, 2005 at 7:30 p.m. to be posted in The Republican on 7-11-2005. The Fire Chief, 

Mr. Foster, will be asked to attend this meeting. 
 

8:35 p.m. Mark Farrell of Green Hill Eng. requested a Certificate of Compliance for DEP File #184-172 for 

Clarence Soper of 41and 43 Leno Rd. and for DEP File #184-155 for Richard DiBonaventura of Lot B, Union Road. 

Howard Fife and Mary vandenBerg to do site visits to see if they are in compliance with the Order of Conditions. 
 

8:50 p.m. Kristin Grant, Town Clerk feeling that all Boards should have an ID badge when doing site visits, brought 

in an ID badge that she had completed with a Gold Stamped Town Seal. The badge was laminated with a clasp. The 

badge contained the signatures of the Officer and Town Clerk, Commissions Name, Term Ending Date. The Board 

was ecstatic. Motion made by Mary vandenBerg to approve. Seconded and approved by all. 
 

Motion to adjourn made by Rolf Hilbig, seconded and approved by all. Meeting adjourned 9:05 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 
Patricia J. Caron, Secretary 
 

Copies to: Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, File 

and HCC Chairperson  


